REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Aug 16, 2022
C.M. Clark and C.M. Ferguson absent.
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Pres Ferguson called the council meeting to order at 7:00
OLD BUSINESS
MINUTES

Motion by C.M. Zissler and seconded by C.M. Long to accept the minutes of July 19, 2022.  Motion Carried.
NEW BUSINESS

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s report.  Motion by C.M. Long and seconded by C.M. Zissler to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried.

BLIGHT
4605 Pleasant St to receive a ticket for the on-going blight, in the yard, that they have been repeatedly warned about: trucks, truck toppers, camper, and other items.
ARPA FUNDS
The Council feels that the work that is being mandated at the well houses is beneficial to the entire well-being of the community, therefore it was decided that the ARPA (American Rescue Plan Funds) should be used to pay for some of the bills.
Motion by C.M. Long and seconded by C.M. Ferns to designate the first Myers Electric Bill for the new well house controls be paid with ARPA funds, in the amount of $10,000.00. Also that the bill from Michigan Pipe and Valve for parts to update and repair the north well house, in the amount of $7569.00 be paid with ARPA funds.  Motion Carried.

This leaves $15, 954.31 in the ARPA fund.
LAPEER COUNTY HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL

The clerk explained that the cost of the hazardous waste disposal program is offset by each village, town and city in the county paying a portion of .07 per person. 

Motion by C.M. Zissler and seconded by C.M. Long to pay the County $21.35 so that the village residents can participate in the Hazardous Waste Disposal Program.  Motion Carried.
On Sept 21, 2022 there will be a disposal site at the fairgrounds in Imlay City. You MUST call or register on line by Sept 14, 2022 in order to participate. More information available at the clerk’s office.
PAVING PROJECTS
Roy Alberts stated that he has been in contact with Aztec Asphalt and they have told him they were trying to wait for the county to pave their portion of Clifford Road before they begin our project. The hope behind the delay was that the big equipment would not be going over our newly paved road. The plan is to start at the end of the month on the roads in the village, scheduled for repair, and then pave Clifford Road.

Council members expressed concern over the condition of the sides of the roads on Marlette and Clifford to the west. The Asphalt millings that were used on Clifford Rd, to the west, seem to be being pushed out by traffic. Roy was instructed by council to cover in asphalt. He will also be continuing work on the holes in Marlette Rd and West Clifford Rd. 

ROAD STRIPING

Roy Alberts to call the county and see who they are using to stripe Clifford Road and see if we can get them in at the same time.

WELL HOUSES
The South well will soon be coming on line and then we will begin focusing on the North well project. The South well now has all new electronic controls and the North well will be getting them as well.
GUESTS

Burlington Twshp. Treasurer Don Schank was present to ask the village if he could put up a drop box for taxes, in the entrance of the building. There was concern expressed by the Clerk and Treasurer of the village that this could easily confuse people. The matter will be discussed next month.
Rod Friday stated that the south wall of the fire hall is still leaking during bad storms, Roy to look at the problem.

CURRENT BILLS

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Zissler to pay the current bills.

General Fund 


check #11047-11058
Major Street



check #1876-1877
Local Street



check #1236-

Water




check # 4412-4423
Equipment



check #2615-2622
Sewer




check# 1860-1862
ADJOURN
Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Long to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.








__________________

Laura Fenton, Clerk

